Howgate Community Council (HCC)
Minutes of Meeting held at Howgate Village Hall

20th November, 2014
Present: Colin Bennett (CS, Chair), Kirsten Sadler (KS), Ian Quigley (IQ), Bruce Hobbs, Adrian FitzGerald (AF)
Also in attendance: PC Ian Hutchison (Community Officer)
1. Apologies: Graham Young, Councillor Rosie
2. Minutes of September meeting (Note: October meeting cancelled owing to lack of quorum): KS proposed; BH seconded. 
3. Matters arising. 
Mount Lothian Wind Farm. The appeal is now with the DPEA for consideration. The Reporter will firstly have to consider a legal challenge made by a local resident in which it is argued that Midlothian Council could not, in any case, determine the application owing to the lack of specific wind speed data. It is unknown what form proceedings would take should the Reporter subsequently decide that a normal appeal be held.
Neighbourhood Plan. Minutes of the Community Gathering held on 11 September have been circulated. The immediate aim is to hold a further meeting in December from which a Steering Group might be identified.
Proposed Kilrubie Wind Farm. The possibility of developing a wind farm at Kilrubie, to the west of Eddleston, is being considered. Cllr Rosie had forwarded to HCC in October an invitation from Pegasus, a Planning consultancy, to a workshop session for community council representatives.
4. Community Policing Report. A further vehicle accident occurred at the Leadburn junction in October. No injuries were sustained. A fixed penalty ticket (FPT) was issued for careless driving. Further road traffic checks were carried out in Howgate during October. This resulted in 6 warnings, 3 FPTs for speeding and 1 FPT for ignoring double white line warning.

IQ queried why there appeared to be little liaison between the police and the Council regarding traffic management and highlighted the continued problems arising in Loanstone. A Loanstone resident has written to the Council to express continued concerns but has received no response. CB proposed that he writes on behalf of HCC to Midlothian Council to emphasise local concerns, copied to Councillors and PC Helen Mason.
PC Hutchison also wished to highlight the new drink/drive measures being introduced from 5 December.

5. Correspondence 
KS had circulated communications that had been received regarding a Midlothian Hydro conference being held on 8 November.

Planning
Consent has been granted for the land lease relating to the proposed wind turbine to the East of Loanstone Crossing.
HCC funds £697.59 which includes 2015 grant.
6. AOB . AF drew attention to the fact that the contact details for HCC on the Midlothian Council website are needing updated.
AF suggested that HCC takes a closer look at the new Scheme for community councils early in 2015. One requirement will be to rewrite HCC’s Constitution. AF volunteered to take a closer look at the new proposals ahead of discussion at a future meeting.
Date of next meeting: 15th January 2015.
